Don Valley East – Ward Forum

Ward 17- Trustee Minutes

Meeting held on Wednesday, October 19 2016 at 

Milne Valley Middle Public School, 100 Underhill Drive, Toronto, ON

1. Welcome and Introductions – Ken Lister –Trustee

ThTrustee Ken Lister welcomed all the participants. After the round of introductions, the meeting commenced.

2. Repairs at Your School This Year – Angelos Bacopoulos, TDSB Associate Director, Facilities
Angelos Bacapoulos prepared a presentation regarding the progress of repairs across the TDSB 555 active schools.

There are 72 district school boards in Ontario which operate approximately 4,900 active schools. The TDSB operate 555 active schools which represents 11.3% of all Ontario schools. The Ministry of Education does assessment of each school every 5 years. Each school is scored on the Facility Condition Index (FCI). As of this year the distribution of the TDSB’s school on FCI is as follows:


State of Repairs

% on FCI

# of Schools


Good


< 10%



16


Fair


10% < 30%


94


Poor


30% < 65%


245


Critical


FCI > 65%


200

The above illustrates that 80% of the TDSB’s schools are in poor or critical state. To estimate the number of dollars required per student to cover the backlog of repairs, Angelos compared the TDSB to the US School Board system. The US School Board system requires $4,883 annually per student to maintain their schools. In comparison, the Ontario school system requires $13, 299 per student to keep the status quo. In addition, the average age of US schools is 40 years and in Ontario it is 63.

Over the last two years many groups and individuals put a lot of pressure on the Provincial Government to release more money for school maintenance. The Province released $156 Million for the 2015/2016 school year and then provided an additional $112 Million for 2015/2016 and 2016/2017. The TDSB estimates that it needs $222 Million a year just to keep the current status quo. To tackle the backlog, we would need $1.4 Billion annually.

The most costly and challenging repairs are roofs and the archaic heating systems. The problem with the roofs is being addressed through the solar panel project. The TDSB partners with a private company and has just completed phase 1, where 304 schools received a brand-new roof in exchange for the placement of solar panels and either a fixed payment or shared income from the sale of utilities. In the initial stage the private partner made a $42 Million payment for the roof repairs. The phase 2 of the solar panel project was just approved and an additional 64 schools will be eligible for solar panel installations in four separate contracts.

The replacement of the existing hot steam heating plants is very costly. It is not even possible in the schools that are too old for any retrofits. At the present time, 2 to 3 plants are replaced every year with a hot water system. The TDSB also needs to address barrier free access to its facilities.  All new additions are barrier free by law but all other facilities are grandfathered because it would be too costly to convert them at the present time. The TDSB is converting as many facilities as funding allows. 

Ken mentioned that Victoria Park Collegiate has the largest area covered by solar panels. The schools are selected based on availability of sunlight. About half of the Don Valley East schools have been equipped with solar panels.

Q1 How is the TDSB dealing with AODA compliance?

All new additions are AODA compliant but other properties are mostly not. The Province grandfathered the TDSB’s facilities as it would be prohibitive to require the conversion. It would take about $1 Billion to retrofit all TDSB facilities to be AODA compliant. 

Q2 Since the last summer was so hot, did we estimate how much would it cost to equip all of our schools with air conditioning?

The costs are too hard to calculate as most schools don’t have air conditioning and some cannot be converted because they are too old. Instead of full retrofits, each school will receive a cooling centre.  The cost of creating cooling centres will be in the range of $25 to $35 Million. The schools which host day care facilities all have air conditioning because this is required by the regulations,

Q3 Can school councils raise funds for air conditioning units, especially for the portables?

The Ministry of Education does not allow the boards to accept these types of donations as they increase the operating costs for the boards. The boards need to live within the budgets but the TDSB is addressing the issue as best as its can.

3. Top Careers in the Skilled Trades – Jimmy Hazel, Maintenance and Construction Skilled Trades Council

Jimmy Hazel introduced an opportunity for students who would consider future careers in trades. All trades are experiencing a shortage of qualified trades people. A good example would be the Carpenters’ Union. There are about 11,000 unionized carpenters who belong to the local within the GTA. They work on all Toronto construction sites. The union they belong to is international so all its members can work both in the US and Canada. This is a great opportunity to work in both countries because there is always work available for qualified people. For the last few years about 350 union members retire every year. There are not enough recruits to replace them even though these are very highly paid jobs.

Today’s trade jobs are very interesting and some of them are very computerized. A good example is the furniture business. All furniture produced today is built by robots. Robots require human instructions. The trade council proposed that it will create an opportunity to train students as carpenters and furniture makers. All the furniture that the TDSB needs can be custom made by the students with help from the trade council. Today most people entering trades are around 28 years old. They are mostly people who decided that whatever career they chose earlier was not for them. The trades offer good earning potential and steady jobs. 

There are very few new recruits for trades. The schools stopped teaching shop as the facilities became obsolete and the schools had no funds to refurbish them with new, mostly computerized equipment. Computers have revolutionized trades. 

The lack of trade teachers limits enrolment into apprenticeship programs. Traditionally, parents do not encourage children into joining trades. The nature of trades has changed and the School Board does not have the resources to train kids. The TDSB needs to partner with private industry to get resources that would support trades training of students for the fast-changing marketplace.  

The trades council has been consulting with the Premier’s office as well as with the Minister of Education about the gaps in curriculum.

4. Superintendent Update – Superintendents Curtis Ennis, Audley Salmon and Beth Veale

New framework for Equity – Curtis Ennis

The recent consultation within the TDSB had a lot of impact.   During the consultations, parents were asked about their views on the integrated inclusion framework.  There is still opportunity to add to the discussion by writing to your trustee.

There are three pieces to the equity framework: equity of access, equity of opportunity and equity of outcome. It is important to focus on all three if we want all of our students to succeed. It became important to look at who is failing in our schools to create better opportunities for students.  The framework for equity consists of seven components and it is a very comprehensive plan that deals with policy, equitable hiring etc.

The comment was made that the role of parent engagement was not well addressed in the framework. Curtis said that the TDSB understands the role of parental engagement since parents are the first teachers and educators for their kids. Parents as partners in education create a better outcome for students.

Renewed Math Strategy – Audley Salmon 

Most of you heard many times that math is important and it is. The Province outlined a strategy to improve math outcomes to 70% and up. We should teach students to understand math rather than to memorize it. To be able to do that, we need resources such as learning coaches, math leaders in each school and trained teachers. The TDSB allocated funds for the transition from grade 7 to 9. All schools will receive some money to improve math outcomes.

Q1 The movement to teach math the new way started a few years ago. At the same time the score levels are going down. Is there a disconnect?

Audley indicated that the application of math in every day life is the most important aspect of teaching math. Most parents are not able to help kids with this as they learned in a different way. The argument can be made that in some of the previous years, TDSB had lower results in math. This is not the case in the last two years. The TDSB’s math results are improving and they are currently at par with those outside Toronto, for example in areas such as Peel. 

Bus Issues - Beth Vale

Beth explained the situation with the current busing problem from the Board’s point of view.  The busing contract ended at the end of the last school year and the TDSB added two more new companies to provided busing services for its 20,000 students. Since most of the current contractors voiced their concerns regarding the level of hourly wages and the problems with retaining drivers who need to work a split shift, the TDSB addressed these concerns by giving the companies more in order for them to raise the hourly rates of their drivers. The TDSB shares the busing services with TCDSB. There are differences in the way busing is handled by the Catholic Board which increases the number of bussed students on their part. 

The TDSB connected with many of the companies when it became apparent that the problem could not be fixed right away. Two of these companies could not provide enough drivers. It resulted in 40 routes which were not serviced. It is not clear if the two companies had enough resources to fulfill their contracts. There are still about 350 students whose commute is not yet addressed and it is mostly the autistic spectrum students that are adversely affected by any changes.

5. PIAC Update – PIAC Alternate Aretha Philips

Aretha reminded everyone that the monthly newsletter has a lot of resources for the Parent Councils. The PIAC annual conference this year will take place on April 10, 2017 at Earl Haig Secondary School. The focus of this year’s conference will be on School Councils. The conference will have a child minding service. She encouraged all parents to get involved in the School Councils and attend the Conference.

The Parent Involvement Group is holding various workshops this fall and spring to help parents and school councils.

6. Trustee Update -  Ken Lister - Ward 17 Trustee

6.1 By Elections in Toronto Centre, Etobicoke North and York Centre

The three by-elections in Toronto Centre, Etobicoke North and York Centre brought new trustees to the Board. They are working well with the rest of us.

6.2 Review of Ward Boundaries – City of Toronto

City is reviewing various proposals for new city ward boundaries. This is necessary due to the federal and provincial redistributions. This will influence the boundaries for the school elections. The changes will happen in time for the 2018 election.

6.3 Labour Update – Agreement with OSSTF

The new three-year deal was signed with OSSTF but it started two years ago and it ends this fall. The TDSB must negotiate a new deal almost right away. This perpetual negotiation process is not good for anybody and we asked the Province to change that.

6.4 Busing Issue Update

As Beth mentioned I moved the motion to ask the staff to look into the driver shortage and to report to us. In addition to that, the Ontario Ombudsman is looking into this situation. The TDSB is fully cooperating with the Ombudsman’s Office on this issue. We want to know what exactly caused this problem. Hopefully, we will have answers soon. The problem with the current situation is that when the companies realized that they were short on the number of drivers, they could not just hire them. The drivers needed to be trained to get the special license and they needed security clearances before they could be put behind on the job. This takes at least three weeks but not all drivers who complete training will take the job so it takes longer to fill in the gaps.

6.5 Permits – On line

All permits can now be obtained on line which is convenient for all of us.

6.6 York Mills – PART

They have a consultation whether the school should remain grade 10 to 12 (High School) or if it should change grades to 9 through 12. There was not much opposition to the changes but rather to the timing of the changes. Parents in my area wanted the changes to take place this September but the majority of the room wanted more time. There were about 600 people in the room.

6.7 Repairs Backlog

The backlog is currently at about $3.5 Billion, in 2017 will exceed $4 Billion and a year after that will reach $4.7 Billion. We are currently checking for the exact figures with the Ministry.

6.8 Roofs Under Construction

We have currently started part two of roof construction at Pleasant View Junior High, Woodbine Valley Middle School, Don Valley Middle School. These schools have roof equipment so they are doing the area using the equipment. The balance of the schools in our area had the roofs done since 2015 or before I started so we are in good shape on that front.

6.9 Solar Panel Installations

The installations are almost complete on five of our schools.

6.10 New Gym Floor at Milne Valley Middle School

A new gym floor was installed at Milne Valley Middle School and a new air handling unit was installed at George Henry. As well, the boiler installation at the Victoria Park Collegiate is complete. George Vanier is getting a really big face lift as its front area is being renovated.

6.11 Learning Centres

We have a new Learning Centre model. The idea is to place the superintendents closer to the ground so they can spend more time with principals and vice principals. That would shorten the problem-solving time.

6.12 Heritage Month

We have celebrated the Islamic Heritage Month in October which is also the Somali Heritage Month. We celebrated both this year for the first time.

6.13 Ward Forum Topics

The following topics are tentative and they are as follows:

November: Engaging Parents in your school council and the election for the PIAC representative alternative as well as the same for a “French As A Second Language” representative.

January: IV Program: is it right for your child?

February: TDSB budget?

March: Special Education

April: Fix our schools

May: Eco Schools

7. Next Ward Forum – Nov 15, 2016
The next Ward 17 Forum will take place on Nov 15, 2016 at Lescon Public School. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 pm.

Connecting with Ken

Email ken.lister@tdsb.on.ca
Twitter: @kenlister1


Facebook: www.facebook.com/kenlistertoronto
Website: www.kenlister.ca 
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